 Enfield Fire District No. 1

Regular Commission Meeting Minutes 

June 7, 2018
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by President Scott Prentiss.
Attendees for the Board: 

Scott Prentiss 

Paul Benis
William Higgins 
Maureen Brennan 

David Ragion 

Peter Falk 

Donald Hayward
Also, in attendance were Chief Edward Richards and Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski.
Public Comment

Derek Chapin would like to state that he represents himself as a taxpayer and not as a Firefighter.  Mr. Chapin states he still disagrees with district tax increases.  He also states he is not in favor of purchasing fire apparatus, as he stated at the annual meeting.  Mr. Chapin agrees with new apparatus purchases, just not of what has been discussed.  
Debra Chapin also stated she would like more notice for 1st of the month meeting changes.  Commission will look into an option. 
The Treasurers Report was passed out and discussed.  Motion by Vice President Vincent Grady, 2nd by Peter Falk to approve as presented.  

The Fire Marshals reports from April and May were passed out and discussed.  Vice President Vincent Grady asked if the status of the last AFG was available.   Deputy Chief Januszewski stated still waiting for information and awards.  Motion by Vice President Vincent Grady, 2nd by Peter Falk to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

The Training Reports for April and May were passed out and discussed.  Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski stated live fire training and mandated training were completed.  Peter Falk asked if the Hovercraft was in service.  Deputy Chief Januszewski stated the trailer is out of service and is being repaired.  He also stated additional training will be taking place.  Motion by Vice President Vincent Grady, 2nd by Paul Benis to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.   
The Chiefs Reports for April and May were passed out and discussed.  Peter Falk asked how many vehicles responded to a recent motor vehicles accident.  Chief Edward Richards stated that an appropriate response went to the tractor trailer vs car with fire and leaks.  Motion by Peter Falk, 2nd by Vice President Vincent Grady to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
Committee
President Scott Prentiss asked the status of the Truck Committee. Chief Edward Richards state that specs are back at Pierce with Mike Chapman.
President Scott Prentiss asked why Engine 16 is being replaced.  Chief Edward Richards discussed various benefits of a new engine. There was also discussion on if we are still working on specs for both apparatus.  Chief Richards stated that they are. 

Recruitment
President Scott Prentiss stated he has been working on retainment and recruitment.  He stated there are many parts to this.  Maureen Brennan has been working on media and public relations.  Mrs. Brennan asked where she should focus. President Scott Prentiss state she should work on recruitment for volunteers and cadets.  Specifically, through the high school.   Mrs. Brennan was hoping for an open house with a press release.  She is also working on PSA’s and focusing on Fire Prevention Week and pamphlets. 

Cadet Program
David Ragion has agreed to help reenergizing the Cadet Program.  He will be focusing on high school students for recruitment and growing it from there.   David Ragion stated parents have to support this and a grade average can play a role.  

Old Business
There was discussion from President Scott Prentiss on new members for the membership committee.   President Scott Prentiss suggests Donald Hayward take his place on the membership committee.  Donald Hayward agrees to fill that role. 

New Business
 President Scott Prentiss presented a retirement policy that effects the Chief and Deputy Chief in reference to medical coverage as offered to the bargaining unit previously.  Discussion took place on the specifics. 

Motion by Peter Falk, 2nd by William Higgins to approve the proposed post-employment health and benefit reimbursement coverage as presented with changes.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

A letter of resignation effective June 1, 2018 by Commissioner David Hayes was presented.  

Maureen Brennan asked if any team building activities were considered from an outside source to facilitate.  
Motion by William Higgins, 2nd by Paul Benis to go in to Executive Session to discuss personnel issues at 9:10 p.m.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  
The Board came out of Executive session at 9:37 p.m. with no votes taken.  Motion to adjourn at 9:38 p.m.   Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  
Respectfully Submitted, 

William Higgins
 Clerk-Treasurer
